I joined Heanor Running Club in 1993 and found the club in transition from its success in the 80’s. It had lost its sparkle and was trying to rebuild after losing some runners to rival clubs. I was elected chairman in September 1995 and my first task was to organise the Pudding Run in November, a bit daunting as there was no handover and I hadn't organised a race before. We managed to get it on and had around 350 entrants.

Over the years since then the club has excelled and has re-established itself as one of the most consistent clubs in the County. We now also regularly host the North Midlands Cross Country League, Derbyshire/Nottinghamshire Cross Country Championship and Derbyshire Schools Cross Country Championships plus local BDL races and our Midsummer Festival races in June. The Pudding Run has now grown to a massive 1500 sell out event.

All of this could not be achieved without the dedicated and loyal team behind the scenes, too many to name but you know who you are. The atmosphere at team events, the banter, the socialising, I am so lucky to have the best friends I could wish for.

I've seen both my sons come through the ranks to proudly wear the yellow and blue and I've enjoyed the challenges put in front of me when plotting/planning training sessions (especially during Covid-19).

I get great personal satisfaction seeing new members young and old making progress and enjoying the sessions with a smile/grimace. I've seen a turnover of members over the time with runners leaving to join another club to better themselves. They generally return when they realise there really is no other club like Heanor RC!

Last but not least there's one other person I need to mention, Jan, my wife. Without her patience and support I wouldn't have lasted this long.

I could go on, maybe write a book when I'm done lol.

Once a Lion always a Lion #htid 💛💙
Rob Rainsford

